JONI K. ERNST

Vice Chairman, Senate Republican Conference

Washington, DC Office 730 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 Phone: 202–224–3254 Fax: 202–224–9369

United States Senate

ARMED SERVICES

AGRICULTURE, NUTRITION
AND FORESTRY

ENVIRONMENT
AND PUBLIC WORKS

SMALL BUSINESS
AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP

October 17, 2022

WWW.ERNST.SENATE.GOV

Ms. Beth Porter Legislative Affairs Specialist National Park Service U.S. Department of the Interior 1849 C Street, NW Washington, DC 20240

Ms. Sophia Kelly Memorials Program Manager National Park Service U.S. Department of the Interior 1849 C Street, NW Washington, DC 20240

Ms. Porter and Ms. Kelly,

I write in support of the Global War on Terrorism Memorial Foundation's (GWOTMF) efforts to thoughtfully and expediently identify a site location on the National Mall for the Global War on Terrorism Memorial. As you know, last year Congress passed the Global War on Terrorism Memorial Location Act, which specifically authorized a site in the Reserve area of the National Mall as the Memorial's future home. I was proud to lead this effort in the Senate, which marked a historic step toward honoring all who have served and sacrificed in the Global War on Terrorism.

I am glad that you will soon be meeting with GWOTMF representatives to discuss potential sites for the Memorial. I understand that site selection is a complicated process with many considerations at play, and therefore requires a collaborative, constructive dialogue to determine the best possible location. The foundation has been thorough and professional in their site analysis, and I appreciate you receiving them with a spirit of cooperation that reflects the honor and solemnity this project deserves.

In addition to the importance of the Memorial's ultimate location, it is also imperative that it be built as quickly as is practical. For many Americans, the wounds of war – literal and otherwise – are still fresh. Many Gold Star families, veterans, and others who supported America's post-9/11 counterterrorism efforts need a national place of healing, empowerment, and unity. All Americans deserve a place to honor those who have served our country in different capacities. The Memorial will also help educate a generation of Americans too young to remember the 9/11 attacks and subsequent valorous efforts to keep our country safe.

Perhaps most importantly, the Memorial must be built while the generation of warfighters who gave so much in places like Afghanistan and Iraq are still alive. Our veterans and others should not be forced to repeat the experience of our World War II veterans, who waited nearly 59 years from the end of World War II to see the inauguration of a Memorial in 2004.

Thank you for your very good work to commemorate a key chapter in American history, and to honor all who helped write it.

Sincerely,

Joni K. Ernst

United States Senator